
 

 

 

Love with the heart of Christ, think with the mind of Christ, and act in the world as the Body of Christ. 
 

Vestry Meeting 3/20/2022 (Hybrid Meeting: In-person and Zoom) 

ATTENDING: Mtr. Suz (Rector), Ellen Haase (Senior Warden), Clem Watson (Junior Warden), Jan Cribb, 

Jen Ellison, Betty Snowden, Mary Lou Sigsby, John Warner, Harry Morse, Mark Stokes, Lynn Luszcz, Mel 

Harriss, and Jean Ellen Zavertnik. 

ABSENT: Jack Mckenna (Treasurer), Jen Ellison, Rev. Noah Stansbury 

Mtr. Suz Opened the meeting in prayer. She led an exercise in listening and sharing thoughts about a 

passage of scripture and its implications for the Vestry. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Harry Morse made a motion to approve the February 2022 Vestry minutes; seconded by Mary Lou 

Sigsby.  Motion passed unanimously. 

2022 Holy Trinity Parochial Report was approved unanimously by email vote prior to the Vestry meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Treasurer’s Report – See ATTACHMENT A for a summary of the Treasurer’s Report. Points discussed 

during the meeting include: 

● Cash decreased because of mortgage payments.  

● Plate and other offerings have increased, likely because more people are coming back to church. 

We also are seeing new people attending. Pledge offerings are slightly over budget for the 

month. 

● Our budget deficit is lower than the deficit projected in the budget. 

● We hope to see parking revenue come in in March - football and merchants. 

● “The Doors” campaign pledge payments are slightly down. Reminders should get those gifts 

back on track. 

● YTD we have $75,000 in gifts to Trinity place 

Betty Snowden made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report; seconded by Jan Cribb. 

Motion approved unanimously.  

Finance Committee Recommendations (Also in ATTACHMENT A) 

● The Finance Committee put forward a recommendation/motion to apply a recent gift of $5,000 

for Trinity Place to the Demolition Loan. We hope to pay off the demolition loan by the end of 

this year.   Clem Watson seconded the recommendation of the Finance Committee. Motion 

passed unanimously. 

● The Finance Committee put forward a recommendation/motion regarding the reporting of the 

expenditure of church funds that are outside the regular operating budget. Since the Vestry has 



 

 

a fiduciary responsibility for all funds from Holy Trinity, it follows sound accounting practices 

and checks/balances to approve all expenditures.  Examples include funds raised for special 

purposes, such as proceeds from the ECW Bazaar that are distributed to charities. After some 

discussion, it was determined that we need to talk to those impacted by this change before 

voting. As such, the matter is tabled. Mtr. Suz will speak with Diane Manley and Ellen Haase will 

speak with Cindy Thakham. Both will report back to the Vestry at the next meeting.  

Outreach Budget for 2022 – See ATTACHMENT B: Harry Morse discussed the proposed outreach 

budget. He said Rachel Mayo and Rachel Rowe are doing an excellent job leading the Outreach 

Committee.  The Vestry voted to approve the proposed budget. 

Endowment Committee – See ATTACHMENT C.  A proposal was set forth by the Finance Committee to 

approve changes to the Endowment Committee policies to eliminate term limits. This committee 

reports to the Finance Committee and oversees investments we have within the Episcopal Church 

Endowment. John Warner seconded the recommended change by the Finance Committee. Motion 

passed unanimously.  We need to appoint two new Endowment Committee members. Ellen is going to 

reach out to two potential committee members and report back to Vestry to formally appoint them. 

St. Paul’s Committee:  The chair, Eric Naeseth, is stepping down.  There is a proposal to appoint Mary 

Lou Sigsby as interim chair. Clem Watson made a motion to approve Mary Lou as the new chair; 

seconded by Jan Cribb.  Motion passed unanimously.   

EDS Cookout: The Fellowship / Engagement Ministry will host an Episcopal Day School (EDS) Cookout on 

Monday, May 2, 2022. Normally the event is a spaghetti supper that Vestry helps with each year. 

However, this year the Day School board wants a cookout at Trinity Place. The Vestry needs to help set 

up, cook, and clean up. At our April Meeting, Jan Cribb will have a sign up sheet.  

Vestry ReNewal Retreat: The retreat is scheduled for Friday, March 25, from 6 to 9 PM and Saturday,  

March 26, from 9 AM to 12:30 PM via Zoom. 

REPORTS 

Senior Warden (Ellen) – see ATTACHMENT D. Points of discussion include: 

● The next Vestry meeting will be  Sunday April 24, the fourth Sunday instead of the third one. It 

will be entirely by Zoom. 

● We have a Parish Workday on April 16. Details are being shared in parish communications.   

● Sunday attendance is up - Good news! 

Junior Warden (Clem) - see ATTACHMENT E: Clems also asked everyone to let him (or Jody Hunter) 

know if you have work items that need attending to on the Parish Workday on April 16. 

Rector’s Report (Mtr. Suz):  

● She will be on vacation March 31-April 4. Noah will be in charge. 

● More people are returning to worship - Good news!  

● Covid numbers remain below the threshold for mask recommendations by the CDC. 

● The Worship Support Ministry team will meet Thursday to start looking at how we can bring 

back some of the parts of our worship service that we haven’t been able to provide during the 

pandemic, e.g. our Acolyte core, processions, etc.  



 

 

● She thanked everyone for taking time to prepare for and participate in the upcoming  Vestry 

retreat. 

Other Discussion: Mel Harriss reported that she had attended the recent Racial Harmony event at 

Nettles Park. She encouraged everyone to read the pledge to end racism. Forty to fifty people attended.  

CLOSING PRAYER (Ellen) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca Eidson 

Clerk to the Vestry 

 

Additional Reports:  

Attachment F: ECW Outreach Funds 

Attachment G: Family Fellowship Notes 

Attachment H:  Stewardship Committee Minutes 

Attachment I:  Pastoral Care Committee Minutes 
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ATTACHMENT E 

Junior Warden Report 

3-20-22 

Trinity Place: The City’s BAR denied our appeal for the additional fence along Addison Lane. The B&G 

committee is considering our next options 

Building & Grounds: Jody Hunter asked the B&G to consider how parishioners could donate time. We 

are targeting the April 16th monthly work day for this. A list of work items inside and outside is being 

developed. 

St. Paul’s: An assessment of the exterior condition has been reviewed and a SOW is being prepared. 

Maintenance Expenditures: As noted below, Maintenance and Maintenance Contracts expenditures are 

below the 2 year average. 

 

Submitted by Clem Watson 
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ATTACHMENT G 

Family Fellowship Meeting Notes 
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ATTACHMENT I 

 

 


